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University of Sussex Y7 Taster Day 

 

Miss Bishop, Mr Wyatt and Mr Moorthy took 40 year 7 students 

to the University of Sussex to get a taste of a range of subjects 

that university has to offer. Here is what some of the students 

had to say about their day: 

 

Alex – 7W 

I really enjoyed the trip and was surprised to see the amount of 

separate buildings. Also, I was happy to know about the 

different subjects on offer 

 

Toby – 7N 

I really enjoyed the University, it was cool. At first I didn’t 

think I would like to be a university student, but now I’ve 

changed my mind about it. I really enjoyed Physics as it was 

interesting and loved it the most! 

 

Jacob – 7N 

I think that the trip was fun and interesting for we did things 

that we wouldn’t do at school. My favourite but was the robot 

controlling, even though ours didn’t quite work! 

 

Harry – 7N 

I really enjoyed the trip to the University of Sussex yesterday. 

It was very big and very fun there. I enjoyed the 

History  lesson on Star Wars because I like Star Wars and it 

was very interesting. I also enjoyed the Robotics lesson 

because we had to control a robot using code to get around a 

maze. My group was first to the middle.  

 

Charlie M – 7N 

I liked the lecture theatre because it was enormous. I also liked 

the Physics lesson because we learnt how to communicate 

through light!  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

      U19 Surrey Basketball Cup Final- CBSC COUNTY WINNERS! 

 

Over the last two years the U19 CBSC basketball team have shown excellent teamwork, 

determination and resilience. They have narrowly missed out on the finals over recent years losing 

by 1 or 2 points in the semi-finals. This year their hard work and drive enabled the team to bring home 

the GOLD trophy. 

 

On Friday 15th March 2019, the U19 CBSC basketball team played in the Surrey Basketball U19 Cup 

Final fixture. The team watched two other year group finals before they went onto the court at Surrey 

Sports Park. The team remained calm as they started to warm up together and then the two minute 

whistle was heard. The team came off the court to receive a final few words from their captain and 

Miss Hendle (No injuries and No Fouls) with a team cheer of “ HEART” the game started. CBSC started 

off really strong, leading in the first quarter by 17-5 and built on this within each quarter. The final 

score ended as 66-47.  CBSC celebrated there win and collected their gold medals in the medals 

ceremony led by the Chairman of Surrey Basketball Bob Chappell. The officials complimented out boys 

at the end of the fixture by saying “Out of the 6 students we have officiated today your school 

were politest and most respectful out of the all the schools. Whenever we made a decision 

which was even against your school, the boys listened and respected us. A big well done to 

them.” 

Please congratulate the following players on their great win and outstanding sportsmanship 

which they demonstrated! 

1. Adam Fontinelle 

2. Alvin Gasangwa 

3. William Longmatey 

4. Anmol Pun(Vice-Capt) 

5. Achish Quansah(Capt) 

6. Farhan Ponnudurai 

7. Joshua Sematimba 

8. Imeth Thuyyahandi 

9. Kevin Nicholas Macdonald 

10. Jay Lawrence 

11. Manuel Papilson 

12. Reece Palmer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Sutton Supremo’s- Cycling Event 

 

The CBSC Sutton Supremo`s supported at the Sutton Borough Primary Schools Cycling Championships 

on Wednesday 13th March 2019 at Northey Avenue playing fields. Students were selected to help 

marshal and officiate the event. Students received outstanding feedback from Tracey from the Sutton 

School Partnership team: The boys were absolutely superb at the cycling event. They did all 

their marshalling duties very well and stayed on task during a long and blustery afternoon 

and even undertook extra jobs that they hadn’t been asked to do! I had lots of compliments 

about them from the Sutton Cycling Club volunteers and organisers. They were superb 

representatives of the school. They were rewarded at the end with their own race! 

 

Please congratulate the following students when you see them. 

 

Raphael Bruce-Smith 9C 

Alfie Scott 9F 

Harry Spooner 9W 

Jack Leahy 9E 

Jamie Ruggins 9R 

David Cowan 9E 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 


